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Project Name: Westwood Avenue #2308
Construction Plan
POD – 2017 – 00625
Date Received by Public Works: March 13, 2018
Date Comments Complete: March 19, 2018

The Traffic Engineering Division has reviewed the final construction plans for POD – 2017 – 00625 – Westwood Avenue #2308 and has the following additional/outstanding comments.
1. Guardrail needs to meet MASH standards adjacent to the Westwood Avenue, Route 197, right-of-way.  Determine the length of need due to the hazard and provide the appropriate length of guardrail then the end treatment.  Specify on the plan where the guardrail transitions to end treatment.  GR-7 is no longer an acceptable end treatment.  Evaluate MGS-4 to transition to MGS end treatment.  Repeat comment.  Per VDOT Memorandums dated September 5, 2017 & January 3, 2018 and GRIT Manual version 3.0, GR-7 and GR-9 are no longer approved for use & repair.  Any use of GR-7 or GR-9 terminals will require a Design Waiver at the VDOT District Level.
2. Specify end treatments for proposed on-site guardrail.  Evaluate GR-HDW or other end treatments adjacent to proposed pedestrian access gates near proposed parking lot.  Repeat comment.  Since the developer/engineer chose to use MGS-1 on-site instead of GR-2, evaluate using MGS-HDW instead of GR-HDW.
3. On Sheet C4.2, Henrico County roll face curb and gutter is not allowed for proposed 90 degree parking spaces.  Make the appropriate changes.

4. Provide evidence that VDOT has reviewed the current scope of work shown on the plan and has no comments regarding the proposed work.

Please let me know if you have any questions.







Sharon Smidler, P.E.







Assistant Traffic Engineer








Phone (804) 501-4661
smi20@henrico.us
